
 

COUNTY COUNCIL OF ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY, MARYLAND 

Minutes of 

 FY 2024 Budget Meeting  

June 7, 2023 – 11:00 A.M. 

Virtual Meeting 

 

 The meeting was called to order by Chair Smith at 11:00 A.M. The meeting was held 

remotely via Zoom Webinar, beginning with roll call of all present. 

 

 The following members of the County Council were present: 

 

          Pete Smith                           First District  

          Allison Pickard                          Second District 

                     Nathan Volke                          Third District 

                     Julie Hummer                          Fourth District 

                     Amanda Fiedler                          Fifth District 

                     Lisa Rodvien                                       Sixth District 

                     Shannon Leadbetter                          Seventh District 

 

 The County Auditor’s Office was represented by Michelle Bohlayer.  

 

SUPPLEMENTAL BUDGET 

 

 Chris Trumbauer, Budget Officer, presented the County Executive’s proposed 

supplemental amendments to the budget in accordance with Section 709 of the County Charter.  

 

(The Supplemental Budget letter from Stuart Pittman, County Executive, is attached to the 

official copy of these minutes). 

 

MOTION TO WAIVE THE PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 The Chairman read the following statement: “Under the provisions of Section 709 of the 

Charter, if the County Executive proposes amendments to increase or add items to the Budget, the 

County Council must give reasonable public notice of the proposed amendments and hold a public 

hearing on the amendments. Notice of the purposed supplement amendments has been given. The 

Council may waive this hearing by a vote of five members.” 

 

 The motion of Ms. Pickard, seconded by Ms. Hummer, to waive the public hearing was 

passed by the following roll call vote: 

 

 Aye– Ms. Pickard, Mr. Volke, Ms. Hummer, Ms. Fiedler, Ms. Rodvien, Ms. Leadbetter, 

           Mr. Smith 

 Nay – None 

 

 Mr. Smith stated that the motion to waive the public hearing under Section 709 of the 

Charter has passed. Notice that supplemental amendments are being proposed will be advertised, 

text of the amendments will be posted on the County’s website and copies will be available in the 

County Council Offices. The Council will meet in the County Council Chambers on Wednesday, 



 

June 14, 2023 beginning at 10:00 A.M. At that time the County Council will vote on the 

supplemental amendments and the FY 2024 Budget. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 There being no further business, on motion of Ms. Pickard, seconded by Ms. Rodvien, the 

meeting was adjourned at 11:25 A.M.  

 

                               Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

    /s/ Anna Macaulay 

 

                                                                                    by    Anna Macaulay 

 

 

 

    /s/ Laura Corby 

 

                                                                                    for    Laura Corby 

                                                                                            Administrative Officer 

 

 


